
 St. Erconwald’s Parish Newsletter 
112 Carlton Avenue East, Wembley, Middlesex HA9 8NB 

Telephone: 020 8904 6031;  
Email: wembley3@rcdow.org.uk 

Website: http://www.erconwald.org.uk 
Parish Priest: Fr. Anthony Psaila  

Safeguarding Services Designated Persons: Lesley Gaynor and Margaret Nichols 
PARISH HALL LETS: Contact Elizabeth Patten on wembley3@rcdow.org.uk 
THE OFFICE: Open for emergencies. 

SECOND OF ADVENT, YEAR C   9TH DECEMBER, 2018 

LITURGY THIS WEEK 
 

THEME:  Remove the Obstacles 
  from the Road 

 

Tremendous amounts of mon-
ey are spent to build better 
roads, to have better commu-
nications, but there still remain 
a lot of obstacles among peo-
ple and nations to communi-

cate with one another. In the same way 
there are still many obstacles to the 
coming of our Saviour in our world. Peo-
ple put up roadblocks and we have to 
remove them, so that his mercy and 
freedom, his justice and love may reach 
all people. If only all could encounter the 
Saviour and experience God’s salvation 
in him and at work in us too! We ask Je-
sus our Lord in this Advent Season that 
we may be the road to him  and that we 
may bring him near to people 
 

PARISH MASS BOOK 
The Mass can be found on page 84 
The “Order of the Mass” from page 7 

Preface I of Advent: page 65 

RESPONSORIAL PSALM: 125 
 

[Please pray together] 
 

When the Lord delivered Zion from 
bondage, 
it seemed like a dream. 
Then was our mouth filled with 
laughter,  
on our lips there were songs. 
 
The heathens themselves said: 
'What marvels 
the Lord worked for them!' 
What marvels the Lord worked for 
us! 
Indeed we were glad. 
 
Deliver us, O Lord, from our bond-
age 
as streams in dry land. 
Those who are sowing in tears 
will sing when they reap. 
 
They go out, they go out, full of 
tears, 
carrying seed for the sowing: 
they come back, they come back, 
full of song,  
carrying their sheaves. 
 
 
 

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
Prepare a way for the Lord, 
make his paths straight, 
and all mankind shall see the salvation 
of God. 
Alleluia! 
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ST. LAURENCE’S LARDER 
Please leave your donations in the boxes provided at the back of the 

Church. Updated details on the noticeboard. 

DEMENTIA CARERS SUPPORT GROUP 
Do you care for someone who is living with Dementia (incl. Alzheimer's)? We 
next meet in the Parish Hall on Monday 10th December between 1.00-
3.00pm.  COME AND BE SUPPORTED.  For further information please contact 
Frank Arrojo on 07867 903917 (email frankj.arrojo@gmail.com).  

 

PRESTON COMMUNITY LIBRARY - THE MEMORY LOUNGE 
Every Monday afternoon from 2.00 – 4.00pm.  

For people living with Dementia – Carers and anyone wanting to improve their 
memory. Poster on noticeboards. 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION 
The next “Link Mass” will be on SUNDAY  16

th
 DECEMBER at  the 11.30am 

Mass. The children’s session will start at 10.00am in the Parish Hall. 

WHEELCHAIR 
A big thank you to all who donated plastic bottle tops and we would be grateful 

for your continued help. [Elizabeth] 

SEASON OF ADVENT 
The Advent Wreath is a reminder to us all that we are preparing spiritu-
ally for the coming of Christ. The readings for Sundays and Feasts are 

taken from Year C 
GIVING TREE 

Is in place to receive your gifts for homeless people [list on the 
Noticeboard]. Andrew will collect the Gifts on the Third Sunday of 
Advent [16th December] after the 11.30am Mass. 
 

VISITING THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND 
Fr. Anthony is at the moment visiting the sick and housebound. If you know of 
anyone who is in need of a visit please see Fr. Anthony or contact the Parish 
Office. [If in hospital, please contact the hospital chaplain]. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK MASS 
Birchwood Grange   Monday 10th December 
 

SERVICE OF RECONCILIATION 
There will be a Service of Reconciliation with Absolution on Friday 14th De-

cember at 7.00pm. 

APF/MISSIO 
Could box holders please return the envelopes with their contributions to the box 
marked APF by the car park entrance by the weekend of 15th/16th December. 
Please do not forget the ongoing needs of the Missions and thank you for your 
generosity to date and to Danuta for co-ordinating. 
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 CLEANING TEAM: Next Week: ALL TEAMS 

PARISH  CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION 
The Christmas Celebration will be held on Saturday, 15th December following 
the 5.30pm Mass. We are hoping that Santa will be able to take a break from 
his busy schedule to visit us. Admission will be by ticket only. Adults £2.50, chil-
dren free (they must be accompanied by an adult and book a place). Your ticket 
can be exchanged for a glass of mulled wine or fruit punch and a mince pie. 
There will be a special attendance raffle. In addition to all this, we will hold our 
Grand Christmas Draw. We hope that many of you will come and celebrate 
this Christmas together.  

GRAND CHRISTMAS DRAW 
Please collect raffle books and sell them to your family, friends and neighbours. 

Must be returned not later than Friday 14th December 2018. 
 

NATIVITY REHEARSAL 
There will be a rehearsal on SUNDAY  16th DECEMBER after the 11.30am 

Mass for all the children who wish to take part in the Nativity play during 
the 5.30pm Family Mass on Christmas Eve. 

 
LIGHT OF LIFE 

REMEMBERING OUR LOVED ONES 
Please collect Memorial Cards from the back of the Church, complete them 
with the name of deceased loved one and return them not later than the morn-
ing of Saturday 15th December. These Cards will then be hung on the 
Christmas tree. Mass will be offered on the feast of the Holy Family, on the 
weekend of 29th/30th December. Please place Memorial Cards and donations in 
the box available. Donations go towards the decorating of the Church at Christ-
mas. 
 

CHRISTMAS CRIB APPEAL 2018 
The Catholic Children’s Society Crib Appeal helps support children and families 
in need throughout the diocese. There will be a donation box by the crib for you 
to contribute. Thank you for your support. 
  

POINSETTIA 
As in previous years we intend to decorate the Cribs with Poinsettia, if you like 

to contribute one, please bring it to the Church no later than the morning of  
Saturday 15th December. 

  
CHURCH DECORATION FOR CHRISTMAS 

Saturday 15th at 10.00am. Please come along and help decorate the 
Church and the Hall and setting up the Cribs and the Christmas Tree.  

More hands make light work! 
  

SERVICE CARDS 
with details of all our Masses etc. will be available from next weekend to take for 

your family, friends or neighbours who might appreciate an invitation to cele-



 TIMES OF LITURGY 
SATURDAY 8th December: 4.30 - 5.00pm Confessions 
     5.30pm Mass: Josephine OôSullivan 
SUNDAY 9th December:  9.00am Mass: People of the Parish 
[2nd of Advent, C]   11.30am Mass: Angela OôCallaghan [RIP] 
 

MONDAY 10th December:   9.30am Mass: Nipun Shah [RIP] 
TUESDAY 11th December:   9.30am Mass: Winfred, Martin & Patricia Murphy [RIP] 
WEDNESDAY 12th December:    9.30am Mass: Fr . Seamus Gallagher  [RIP] 
              

THURSDAY 13th December: NON SERVICE 
           

FRIDAY 14th December:    9.30am Mass: In Thanksgiving 
[St. John of the Cross]  7.00pm: Service of Reconciliation with Absolution 
            

SATURDAY 15th December: 4.30 - 5.00pm Confessions 
     5.30pm Mass: Rose Thevathasan [Intention] 
SUNDAY 16th December:  9.00am Mass: People of the Parish 
[3rd  of Advent, C]   11.30am Mass: Delphine De Silva [RIP] [ñLink Massò] 
       

DIVINE MERCY PRAYERS 
Monday to Friday between 3.00pm - 4.00pm in the Church.  

 

ROSARY 
Weekdays after 9.30am Mass.  

All are welcome. 
 

POPE’S PRAYER INTENTION FOR DECEMBER 
Christian Unity 

That all Christians may be faithful to the Lord’s teaching by striving 
with prayer and fraternal charity to restore ecclesial communion and 
by collaborating to meet the challenges facing humanity. 

LITURGY NEXT WEEK 
 

THIRD OF ADVENT, C 
Zephaniah 3. 14-18; Isaiah 12;  

Philippians 4. 4-7;  
Luke 3. 10-18 

In case you are admitted to hospitalé.. 
In the light of data protection please indicate on entering hospital that your de-
tails are to be passed to the RC Chaplain. Also state that you would like the RC 
Chaplain to visit you. [Fr. Peter] 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS AND READERS 
Rotas for January - March are about to be prepared. Please contact the Parish 
Office on 020 8904 6031 or email: wembley3@rcdow.org.uk to indicate your 

availability especially if you are likely to be away or you are not available for any 
reason during this period. 

PARISH MAGAZINE – CHRISTMAS EDITION 
Articles need to be in by the weekend of 8th/9th December. 
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